Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services


February 8, 2010 
Minutes
Present:  Laurie Raymond, Deb Anthony, Rachel Dyer, Arthur P. Clum, Tyler Ingalls, Julie Moulton, Darla Chafin, Kimberly Russell, Joan Rogers, Beth Jones, Suellen Doggett, Ed Doggett, Shawn Thibodeaut, Gil Moreno, Jill Conover, Mike Tarpinian, Laura Phillips, Cullen Ryan
Cullen welcomed the group, reviewed the agenda, and introductions were made.  Minutes from the last meeting were accepted.
Cullen introduced the speaker – Mike Tarpinian, Executive Director of Youth Alternatives Ingraham (YAI), to continue the discussion on the current state of the Pineland Class Consent Decree.  Prior to Mike’s work at YAI, he was the DHHS Bureau Director from 1985-1988, was the Regional Director from 1978-85 and a Case Worker prior to that. 
Cullen noted that Mike Tarpinian’s focus today would be the importance that coalitions and parent groups have played historically in the Pineland Consent Decree and he would discuss their continued significance today. 

Pineland Consent Decree

1975 Mike was hired as a caseworker working with people both at Pineland and community. During that time there was no Government agency to oversee policies or issues facing this population; there were only 3 schools  and  3 community resources working with this population: Friends of the Retarded; Goodwill; and Creative Work Systems.  ACR was the only national movement.

 Pineland had a total of 800 people living there.

On July 16, 1977 the Pineland Consent Decree went into effect. It set a series of standards

1975- The special ED law went into effect.   It forced the policy makers to recognize that real change needed to occur. The law stated that all children no matter their ability were guaranteed an education. 
The Resource Developer position was formed.  The position oversaw the development of group homes and non-profits groups to better serve the population.  Parent groups were instrumental in this process.   The parents had been fighting for years for the opportunity to have their children be provided an education outside the home.  
1979- Mike was hired as the Regional Director responsible for all services in Cumberland and York Counties.  With the support and hard work of parent groups, a community system was created and the population at Pineland was reduced.  At this time, there was a real partnership with the parents. The parents and he strategized to come up with the most effective plan for change.  For example, parents were able to testify in the Legislature while he was not.  He would provide information to the parents to assure they could educate the Legislature in the most effective way.  The parents were the ones who got the system up and running while he looked at the budget and number of people served.
The Governor developed the “Committee on the Problems of the Mentally Retarded”.  The committee had a good representative of parents who kept issues current.  The parents ran for city and state office positions.
Seeing the progress that the Decree and new law had made, the parents became complacent.  They stopped fighting the “good fight”.  He hopes that parents continue fighting, and demand that the government respond to their issues.
Pineland was the catalyst for change. What is that catalyst now? Parents need to continue to be a powerful force to create change.

The Pineland Consent Decree is at an interesting place.  The state wants it over with so they can claim a victory, recognition for what they have achieved while the plaintiffs would like it to stay, out of fear.

He is not clear if the same mechanisms for change will work today.  He fears that the voice of the parents will go away.

Comment:

Parents are very fragmented today, working outside the home along with providing case management for their children.  
Comment:

Parents are tired but also scared to bring attention to themselves; they don’t want the services they have now to be taken away.  Something is better than nothing.  

Comment:

There are a lot of ways to look at this.  It is easy to fall into the trap of focusing what is not happening rather than seeing what is working.  There are many family organizations out there. We need to work on bring them all together.  The fiscal issues are a good argument that is easy for the legislator to hear.  We need to stay positive by looking at what we have done. We cannot become victimized. 
Comment:

Parents have shown us that they can show up, and when they do it makes a big difference. But they don’t always show up.

Comment:

I (Cullen) hear the dreadful situations of parents repeatedly.  They contact me to share why they are unable to attend Coalition meetings on a given day, though they wish they could.  Parents are extremely busy with the day to day crises, including serious medical conditions, redundant emergencies, and consuming tasks associated with keeping their sons or daughters healthy and safe.  In many cases they are simply overwhelmed.  The Legislature is not fully aware of the challenges facing our families.

Comment:

In the past we had the advantage of no term limitations. It would take 3 years to educate the Legislator before he or she could truly comprehend the issues. Now with term limits, we have to do the same work but within artificial time constraints. 

Mike:

The whole point of me coming today is to encourage you to keep fighting the good fight. The budget is a huge galvanizing force. It has hit a nerve both in the education and social services fields. 

Comment:

Providing testimony does a lot of good.  Parents and cosumers are the people the Legislature listens to.  DD rights and issues know no party. Our work does make a difference.

Comment: 

I don’t want to step back

Comment:

In Obama’s budget there is a lot of relief from the Federal government to our state budget.

Comment:

When my child was on the juvenile side I became complacent.  The services were there when he/she was in the juvenile system but when he/she aged out the services did not continued on the adult side.  I have to stay involved. There are a bunch of parents who are going to experience the same thing.

Budget Update.  Cullen

Due to the testimony received, the HHS joint committee ruled that ever one of the governor’s budget recommendations should be removed because they are harmful. They recommended instead that revenues be increased. There should be a balanced approach to the budget. Unfortunately, the Appropriations Committee asked them to find more cuts.  They wanted the HHS committee to tell them where to cut. 
DHHS is at a very dangerous point. We cannot slow down. Look out for Action Alerts.  There are 15 coalitions involved in the Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services.

HHS stated they have to do something structural; they are looking for targeted cuts.

Jane said that there is NO appetite in the Legislature for taxes.  But it is fiscally irresponsible to make these cuts.
The Statewide Homeless Council wrote a letter in favor of increased revenue, noting that they had no appetite for wasteful spending on emergencies brought on by cutting efficient service delivery. 
Motion: The Coalition should write a similar pointed letter to the Appropriations Committee.  Motion accepted by unanimous vote.

Next step we should invite our Legislators into our homes to tell them our stories.

Pineland Update:  It was noted that the Coalition needs to decide its position on the Pineland Consent Decree.

Arthur Commented:

On 3/26 the Federal Court will hear the oral arguments.  The judge has scheduled it for 3 hours. 
There are two reasons we should keep it: 

1. There were a bunch of people held at Pineland against their will. A deal was made, and a deal is a deal.

2. During the good financial times the Decree raises the services for all, and during the bad times it acts as a back stop. 
450 waiver slots have been taken away by the State.

Comment:

No position yet. We should research what would happen if the Decree was dissolved.

Comment:

Should we create a Facebook page? 
Updates:
DD Lifelong Continuum of Care

The group reviewed and approved of the progress being made by this Subcommittee.  
Editorial Sub Committee:

The group reviewed an editorial written on behalf of the Coalition published in the Lewiston Sun Journal Sunday 2/7/10 - “Governor’s Proposal Irresponsible, Unacceptable”.  
Additional Items

None
Next meeting Monday March 8, 2010
Adjourned  
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